
Good afternoon Sisters community, 
 
The recent heavy smoke that has blown into Sisters and continues to linger is causing 
some challenges in keeping the air quality in the buildings at a safe level that we feel 
allows us to hold school.  We placed carbon based filters in our HVAC systems at the 
beginning of the school year and have seen significantly better air quality in the schools 
compared to the outside air.  That being said, the activity in the buildings combine with 
the recent consistent heavy smoke in the community made it necessary to send 
students home early yesterday. 
 
After sending students home, we locked down our buildings to help reduce the smoke 
intrusion.  We did have a similar forecast this week as we did at the end of last week for 
heavy smoke. However, the winds and temperatures changed and last Thursday was 
one of the best days in Sisters that we have had in the past several weeks.  With no 
changes in the wind overnight, the heavy smoke stayed in Sisters all night and forced 
us to cancel school today. 
 
We will be watching the pending thunder showers forecast for tonight and tomorrow to 
see what impact they have on the air quality. We will be in the schools at 5:30 am to 
access the smoke situation and make the decision of whether we will hold school on 
Friday. 
 
While we will always prioritize the health and safety of our community and we 
understand what an inconvenience a school cancellation can cause our families in 
regards to childcare.  
 
Additionally, the carbon filters are helping, but there is no way to keep all the 
particulates out of the buildings.  Once again I would like to reiterate that if we have 
school and you feel it is unsafe for your child, you may always choose to keep them 
home. 
 
Thanks again for your understanding and support of our schools, 
 
Curt Scholl 
Superintendent of Sisters School District 
 
 
 
 
 


